Gibraltar Courts Service
o= HM Government of Gibraltar

CIRCULARTO ALL CHAMBERS

17 December 2021
Circ. 13 0of 2021

Office closure during Christmas and New Year

I am directed to inform you that, following Christmas and New Year leave arrangements by HM
Government of Gibraltar, and in exercise of the powers vested in him by Rule 5{1){iv} of the
Supreme Court Rules 2000, the Chief Justice has directed that the Registry be closed on the
following dates: 24 December 2021 {asfrom 12 noon}, 29 December 2021, 30 December 2021 and
31 December 2021.

{In addition, the 27 December 2021, 28 December 2021 and 3 Sanuary 2022 are Public Holidays
and the Registry will also be closed on those dates.)

The Registry will re-open on 4 January 2022,

In cases where either (i} an urgent application needs to be made to a judge out of hours; or {ii) the

Admiralty Marshal needs to be contacted on urgent business, Registry staff can be contacted by

emailing: urgenfcontact@gcs.gov.gi
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